IRLAM AND CADISHEAD COMMUNITY COMMITTEE








20th March, 2003 








St. Mary’s Church Hall,








Penry Avenue,








Cadishead.








Meeting commenced: 7.00 p.m.








      “ 

 ended:  9.10 p.m.

PRESENT:
Richard Abernethy – in the Chair

Councillors Hudson, Kean, and Mann



Mary Cherry – Over 50’s & Local History

Nancy Heap – I.C.H.I.

Ron Parker - Irlam M.S.F.C.

Joan Ward – Mossvale Residents Association

Jean Dodd – Bridges Project/Mossland Health Walks

Susan Cotterill – Mossland Health Walks

Gordon Ashton – Arthritis Campaign

Mary Ann Byrne – Community Network

Alison Crush
} CTAC

Nick Frost
} CTAC

Sgt. David Turnbull

} Greater Manchester Police

PCSO Paul Greenhalgh 
}

PCSO Mark Fitzgerald
}

Paul Heaton – PACT

A. Craning – The Advertiser

Christine Hutchinson
} Local Resident

Nita Houghton

}

Cheryl Adamson

}

Liz Hill



}

June Booth


}

Lynda Sherlock

}

Robin Sherlock

}

John Shelley


}

Ann Finch


}

John Shiels


}

Gary Brooks


}

Karen Ward


}

David Ward


}

Paul Singh


}

OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE:



Mike Bleese – Area Co-ordinator



Ursula Sossalla-Iredale – Neighbourhood Co-ordinator



Chris Trueblood – Community & Social Services Directorate

Steven Lee

} Development Services Directorate

Simon Plowman 
}

Steve Jones – Environmental Services Directorate

Tina Antal – Chief Executive Directorate



Claire Edwards – Corporate Services Directorate

69.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Hunt, Jones and Lightup, Don Baxter, Terry Handsley, Jane McNulty, Sybil Norcott and Trupti Patel.

70.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the Community Committee held on 16th January, 2003, were approved as a correct record of the meeting, subject to Terry Handsley’s name name being added to the apologies for absence.

71.
COMMUNITY COMMITTEE ACTION SHEET
The Community Committee considered an Action Sheet arising from the meeting held on 16th January, 2003, with specific reference to the following:-

(a) Minute 57(a) – Residential Development at Fairhills Road
Simon Plowman reported that as the City Council did not have the in-house capability to assess the levels on the site, assistance had been requested from the Greater Manchester Geological Unit.

RESOLVED:
THAT the levels on the site be assessed as soon as possible and information be provided at the next meeting.

(b) Minute 57(b) – Irlam and Cadishead Moss
It was reported that Nick Lowther had indicated that he did not have the capacity to progress this matter due to other priorities in his work programme.

RESOLVED:
THAT discussion take place with Dave Evans, Development Planning Manager, regarding the need for resources to be released in order to progress this matter.

(c) Minute 57(d) – Basic Food Hygiene Training Course
Chris Trueblood reported that information regarding the provision of the above training course at Irlam and Cadishead High School had been included in the latest edition of the newsletter.

(d) Minute 58 – Unitary Development Plan
It was noted that the consultation period with regard to the above was due to end at 4.30 p.m. on 31st March, 2003.

(e) Minute 61 – Cadishead Bypass
Simon Plowman reported that (i) side road orders and Compulsory Purchase Orders had been advertised, (ii) a number of objections had been received and negotiations were currently taking place, and (iii) should there be a need for a public inquiry, it was likely that it would take place in May, 2003.

RESOLVED:
THAT the Community Committee continue to receive

regular updates with regard to progress in relation to the bypass.

(f) Minute 63 – Cadishead Junior Football Club
It was noted that (i) the Club had not yet submitted a grant application to the Community Initiatives Budget Panel, and (ii) discussion would be taking place with the Club in relation to other potential sources of funding available.

(g) Minute 64 – Community Committee Membership/Representation
The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator reported that a letter inviting/confirming nominations for membership of the Community Committee, together with a leaflet providing information about the Committee, was to be circulated to community groups in the area in the near future.

(h) Minute 65 – Community Festival
The Chairman indicated that information in relation to the Community Festival would be provided at the next meeting.

(i) Minute 66(a) – City Leisure – Locker Charge
The Area Co-ordinator (a) reported that a response had been received from the Education and Leisure Directorate indicating that City Leisure had entered into a contract with a private company for the maintenance of the lockers, for which there was a charge of 20 pence per locker, and (b) explained that, should the locker charge be reduced or removed, the cost would need to be met from an alternative source.

Councillor Kean reported that Salford compared favourably to other Local Authorities in terms of the costs associated with leisure facilities.

Gordon Ashton suggested that the locker charge should be subsidised for senior citizens who use the facilities.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT enquiries be made as to whether the locker charge could be subsidised for senior citizens.



(3) THAT a representative from City Leisure be invited to attend the next meeting in order for further discussion to take place in relation to this matter.


(j)
Minute 66(c) – Christmas Lights

The Area Co-ordinator indicated that (i) information was to be gathered regarding the costs involved in relation to the provision of Christmas lighting in the area, and (ii) this item was to be included on the agenda for the September meeting of the Community Committee.


(k)
Minute 66(d) – Local Strategic Partnership
The Area Co-ordinator reported that consideration was currently being given as to the most effective way that information regarding this matter could be presented to the Community Committee.

72. JABBA FOAM PARTY
Paul Singh (i) presented footage from the Jabba Foam Party, held on 24th January, 2003 at Fit City Cadishead, to the Community Committee, (ii) reported that the event had been extremely successful with 350 tickets having been sold, and (iii) indicated that further funding was required in order to enable more events to be held in the area.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Paul Singh be thanked for his attendance and presentation.



(2) THAT the Community Committee’s support in relation to the Jabba events be noted.

73. PRINCES PARK MASTER PLAN
Alison Crush and Nick Frost (a) provided information with regard to the Princes Park Masterplan, (b) reported that a public consultation in relation to the draft plan would be taking place in the near future, and (c) suggested that anybody interested in receiving information with regard to the consultation inform Claire Edwards, or the Neighbourhood Co-ordinator, of their contact details.

The possibility of a dog walking area being included in the design for the park was suggested.

Councillor Hudson reported that representatives from the nearby Garden Centre had requested that consideration be given to the possibility of a gate being installed  between the park and the Garden Centre in order to provide a link between the two facilities.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information and comments be noted.

74. CYCLING FACILITIES AND CYCLING RELATED ISSUES
The Area Co-ordinator (a) referred to the report that had been circulated with the agenda for the meeting, which detailed the concerns that had been raised in relation to cycling and cycling facilities in the area, (b) confirmed that the report was intended to provide a statement of the current position, (c) identified those aspects of concern where improvements could be made, and (d) outlined options for further consideration.

The Area Co-ordinator reported that Rob Brock had been unable to attend the meeting, and had requested that the report be reconsidered at the next meeting of the Community Committee, however, members of the Community Committee agreed that it would be more appropriate for the report to be referred to the Cycling Forum and the Local Transport Working Group for further consideration.

RESOLVED:

THAT the above report be referred to the Cycling Forum and the Local Transport Working Group for further consideration.

75. COMMUNITY TRANSPORT PROJECT
Paul Heaton (a) provided information regarding PACT, a co-operative providing a transport service to members in the Irlam, Cadishead and Partington areas, (b) reported that although the organisation’s office was located in Partington, it also had a base at St. Mary’s Church Hall, Cadishead, (c) indicated that the organisation’s fleet of vehicles, which currently consisted of three people carriers and four minibuses, needed to be increased in order to expand the service, and (d) informed Committee members that the organisation was currently working with the City Council and GMPTE with regard to the funding opportunities available.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT Paul Heaton be thanked for his attendance at the meeting.



(3) THAT anybody requiring further information in relation to PACT contact Paul Heaton on telephone number 0161 777 8899.

76. COMMUNITY SUPPORT OFFICERS
Sgt. Turnbull (a) introduced Paul Greenhalgh and Mark Fitzgerald, who had recently been appointed as Community Support Officers, to the Community Committee, (b) reported that the officers were currently receiving training, and (c) indicated that it was hoped that the officers would be fully operational in the area within six months.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Paul Greenhalgh and Mark Fitzgerald be welcomed to the area.



(2) THAT it be noted that (i) the Community Support Officers could be contacted on telephone number 0161 856 5386, and (ii) incidents should continue to be reported by telephoning the number 0161 872 5050.

77. BUSINESS PREMISES LOCATED NEAR TO HAYES AVENUE
Nancy Heap reported that she had contacted the police on several occasions in order to report disturbances that had been caused by children who had entered the grounds of a business premises located near to Hayes Avenue.

Sgt. Turnbull indicated that the owner of the premises concerned had refused to improve security in order to prevent children from entering the site.

RESOLVED:
THAT Sgt. Turnbull liaise with the Local Authority with regard to this matter.

78. DAMAGE CAUSED TO BUS SHELTERS
Concern was expressed regarding the increasing number of incidents involving damage being caused to bus shelters in the area.

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that damaged bus shelters should be reported to

JC Decaux, on telephone number 0161 873 6384.

79. SIGNIFICANT PLANNING APPLICATIONS
(a) Residential Development at the Former Irlam Shopping Centre
Simon Plowman reported that the above planning application related to the building of 42 residential units on the site of the former Irlam Shopping Centre.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Simon Plowman arrange for a separate meeting to be held in order for the above planning application to be considered in more detail.



(2) THAT anybody wishing to be invited to the above meeting inform Simon Plowman of their contact details.

(b) Beechfield Elderly People’s Home
Simon Plowman reported that the above planning application involved demolishing the existing building and replacing it with a two storey nursing home.

Councillor Hudson explained that (i) the running of the physical aspects of the building would be carried out by a non-profit making organisation, and (ii) the care service would be run by the City Council.

RESOLVED:
THAT a representative from the Community and Social Services Directorate be invited to attend the next meeting in order to provide information with regard to how the nursing home would be run.

(c) Residential Development near to Magenta Avenue
The Chairman (a) referred to a planning application that had been submitted in relation to the building of a small number of dwellings at the top of Magenta Avenue, and (b) enquired as to whether this development would resolve the on-going problem of the road being unadopted.

RESOLVED:
THAT clarification regarding the above matter be provided at the next meeting.

80. POPULATION CHANGE IN IRLAM AND CADISHEAD
The Chairman stated that a report had been circulated with the agenda for the meeting which indicated that the population of Irlam and Cadishead had declined by –1,440 persons between 1981 and 1998, although the number of retired people within the combined area had increased by 605 during that period.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

81. INFORMATION EXCHANGE/GOOD NEWS STORIES
· Space for Sports and Arts – it was emphasised that, although the facilities would be located on the site of Moorfield Primary School, they were intended for the use of the whole community out of school hours, and the importance of the community’s support with regard to the facilities was noted.

· ‘Friends of Irlam and Cadishead Parks’ had recently been formed.

· A part-time Community Arts Officer had recently been appointed and would be in post from 1st April, 2003. 

· Awards for All – any community groups considering applying for a grant could contact Tina Antal on telephone number 0161 793 2917 for advice/assistance.

· Kirov Ballet – anybody interested in purchasing a ticket at the special price of £5, for the matinee performance of Swan Lake at The Lowry, on Wednesday 30th April, 2003 at 2.00 p.m., inform Chris Trueblood.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

82. BUDGET APPLICATIONS CONSIDERED BY THE IRLAM AND CADISHEAD COMMUNITY INITIATIVES BUDGET PANEL
The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator (a) reported on the recommendations of the Community Initiatives Budget Panel arising from the meeting held on 5th March, 2003, and (b) referred to the financial position statements in relation to (i) the devolved budget, and (ii) the Youth Action Key Fund, that had been circulated.

The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator indicated that approximately £2,400 was required from the devolved budget in order to fund the production costs for the next four editions of the newsletter.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations of the Budget Panel in relation to (i) the applications for funding from the Community Committee with regard to (a) the production of a leaflet for circulation to community groups in the area, and (b) production costs regarding the Spring edition of the newsletter, and (ii) the application for funding from the Education and Leisure Directorate, be approved.




(2) THAT approval be granted for up to £2,400 from the devolved

budget to be used to fund the production costs for the next four editions of the newsletter.



(3) THAT the financial position statements be noted.

83. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
· Community Use of Schools
RESOLVED:
THAT commitments with regard to existing groups currently meeting in school buildings be honoured under the arrangements for Community Use of Schools.

84.
ITEMS FOR INFORMATION
The following items were submitted for information:

· Information regarding Patients Forums in Salford.

· Information regarding Awards for All Workshop.

· All Postal Ballot Briefing Note.

RESOLVED:
THAT the items for information be noted.

85.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Community Committee would be held on Thursday 15th May, 2003, at Irlam Community Centre, commencing at 7.00 p.m.
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